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DATES TO 
REMEMBER: 

Wed 10 April 2019 
Whole School 

Assembly 9.10am 

Wed 10 April 2019 
Fri 12 April 2019 
Year 5/6 Camp to 

Borambola. 

Fri 12 April 2019 
Last day of Term 1. 

Mon 29 April 2019 
First day of Term 2. 
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PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
Dear Parents and Carers 

Pink Stumps Day 
Well done to everyone who participated in Pink 
Stumps Day. Students have had a great time 
having a go at cricket and showing their support 
for a worthy cause. A big thank you to the 
organising teachers and P and C for the extra 
pink touches.  

AFP Engagement Officer 
All ACT schools have an AFP engagement officer 
assigned to them. The purpose of this role is to 
connect with community, educate students about 
the role of police and to support schools with non- 
emergency situations. Every now and then you 
may see police officers on the playground, at 
assemblies or in the surrounding streets. 
Students are welcome to say hello and ask 
questions. 

ANZAC Day Assembly 
Our whole school Anzac Day assembly will be 
held Wednesday 1 May commencing at 9:15am 
in the hall. Parents and carers are most welcome 
to attend. 

Year 5/6 Camp 
Good luck to our students heading off to camp on 
Wednesday. It looks like they will have perfect 
weather to make the most of the facilities at 
Borambola. We look forward to seeing and hearing 
about your adventures when you return.  

Well done on a great term of learning, have a safe 
and restful break and we look forward to seeing 
everyone back on Monday, 29 April. 

Kind regards 

Rebecca 
Rebecca Turner 
Principal (Acting) 

 

Ngunnawal Primary School acknowledges and respects the traditional custodians of the land we are on, the Ngunnawal people. 

 

 

Please see  
NOTES HOME & 

REMINDERS  
page 4. 

Borrowed Uniform Items 
Request from Front Office Staff: 

If your child has borrowed spare 
uniform/clothing items from the front 
office, could you please return them. 

Our stocks are getting extremely low! 

Many thanks. 

mailto:info@ngunnawalps.act.edu.au
mailto:ngunnawalps_pandc@outlook.com
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The Preschool Team 

 

 

The Preschool Team 

           Spotlight on Learning!  
 
                      PP rr eess cchhooooll   

We have been very busy since the beginning of the year, the children 
have all learnt about the routines of preschool, made new friends and 
learnt to be part of a group. Some of the highlights of the term included 
watching a Tapalinga performance, Harmony Day celebrations and the 
opening of our new cubby. 

The Tapalinga performance was an Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
performer who shared with us some traditional songs, dances and 
language. The children were able to engage in this interactive 
experience as part of the whole preschool group.  

We celebrated Harmony Day by inviting all the families to a shared 
lunch. Luckily both groups had lovely weather and we were able to 
come together and share a variety of food. Thank you to all the families 
for attending and sharing this special occasion. 

We have been busy this term transforming our cubby house into what 
we are now calling “The Meeting Place”. At the beginning of the year 
our cubby house was looking a bit sad and lacked purpose. All the 
children worked together to make it bright, fun, beautiful and to give 
the cubby a purpose again. It is now a quiet peaceful place for 
relaxation and quieter activities. The preschool joined with the childcare 
to talk about appropriate cubby behaviour and how to look after our 
new space. We then have a special opening where all the children were 
invited to look in and experience the new look cubby. 
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Maths 

Throughout Maths this term we have 

been learning about place value, addition 

and time. We have started maths groups 

throughout Year 3 to target specific 

learning strategies.   

 

           Spotlight on Learning!  
 
                      BB rr ii nnddaabbee ll ll aa   

Science 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In Science we have learning about heat. 

Students have learnt what heat is and the 

different sources of heat. We have been 

conducting experiments to see how what 

happens to objects when heat is applied.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We were lucky enough to have the 

Questacon Circus come to visit us. 

Students participated in fun experiments. 

The experiments taught our students 

about energy, friction and refraction.  

Narrative Writing 

This term we have been learning how 
write create narratives during English. 
Students have been participating in 
activities to help build and describe their 
setting, characters and plot. We have also 
been learning how to create interesting 
sentences. 
 

Jacinta, Tenille, Gina, Erin 
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Check out these free events over the Holidays. 
For more events (at a cost) visit 
https://www.holidayhappenings.com.au/ 

Playful Endeavour – Invent, Connect and Build at loose-parts 
Playground in Glebe Park. - 13-26 April, 10am-4pm.  

https://www.act.gov.au/cityrenewal 

National Portrait Gallery Autumn Holiday Programs –  
https://www.portrait.gov.au//calendar 

Recycling Discovery Hub – See what happens to your recycling 
and have messy fun making plantable paper.  17 April – 10am.  

https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/recycling-discovery-hub-plantable-
paper-making-april-school-holiday-family-sessions-tickets-

55611306916 

Variety Family Fun Day Free inclusive event promising to deliver 
outrageous family fun – and a visit from the Easter Bunny. 

Thursday 18 April 10am – 2pm – Commonwealth Park. 

Canberra Deep Space Communication Complex 
Free Entry – Open Every Day – 9am – 5pm. 

421 Discovery Drive, cnr Paddys River and Tidbinbilla Rd. 

National Capital Exhibition – learn about Canberra’s unique 
history. Build your own city, colour in or design your own giant 

artwork. Open weekdays 9am – 5pm. 

Australian War Memorial – lots of holiday happenings. Visit 
www.awm.gov.au 

National Library Australia – INKED Play with a dedicated 
children’s area as well as other free or low-cost holiday 

programmes.  
https://www.nla.gov.au/ 

National Museum of Australia – Hunt for Treasure  
or use the Chill Out Zone.  
https://www.nma.gov.au/ 

Royal Australian Mint – free entry.  See the factory, strike a coin 
and learn about Australia’s coin history.  

https://www.ramint.gov.au/ 
St John’s Schoolhouse Museum – Canberra’s First Schoolhouse.  

Open 13 April – 5 May Wed 10am – 2pm. All other days 2pm – 
4pm. Gold Coin Donation welcomed. 

Also check out your local library for free activities –  
https://www.library.act.gov.au/whats-on/programs-for-

families/family-activities 

NOTES HOME & REMINDERS 
Notes Home: 

 Kindergarten - PIPS beginning of year results going 
home on Thursday, 11 April. 

Reminders: 

  Year 5/6 Camp, Borambola – 10–12 April 2019 
(Term 1 Week 10). Payment can be made by 
instalments, please contact Front Office for details. 

PLEASE NOTE:  ALL EXCURSION NOTES ARE POSTED ON 
OUR WEBSITE AND ARE ABLE TO BE DOWNLOADED. 

Parent Cyber Safety Awareness Evening 

As a parent/carer, are you cyber safety aware? 

Most of our children are tech savvy and may be accessing 
apps and sites on their devices, some of which may not be 
safe.  

Ngunnawal Primary School is pleased to be hosting a parent 
Cyber Safety Awareness evening in May (more information to 
follow). In the meantime, here are some resources with 
information on how to keep your child safe online.  

https://www.esafety.gov.au/ 

http://thinkuknow.org.au/resources/factsheets-for-parents 

Yvonne McLauchlan, Community Coordinator 

ICAS 2019 
The 2019 ICAS competitions will be held in Term 3 this year 
for students in years 3-6. All tests will be completed online.  
Students will need IT permission if they do not already have 
to access chrome books. 

The following subject areas will be part of the ICAS 
competitions this year.  

Digital Technologies: Tuesday, 3 September 
Science: Thursday, 5 September 
Writing: Tuesday, 10 September 
Spelling: Thursday, 12 September 
English: Tuesday, 17 September 
Mathematics: Thursday, 19 September 

More information regarding enrolment and pricing will be 
provided week 1 of term 3. 

 
We Now Have 

EFTPOS 

EFTPOS payments can be 
made at the Front Office or 
via phone on 02 6142 1500  

Tennis Canberra Holiday Camps 

at Old Parliament House Tennis Club 

¶ Camp 1: April 15th - 17th 
¶ Book Online: www.tenniscanberra.com.au/holiday-

program 

Kids Weekly Tennis Coaching - Choice of 7 
Tennis ACT Clubs - Start Term 2 
¶ Programs run by qualified Tennis Professionals 
¶ Groups for all ages and abilities – FREE Trial Available 
¶ After-school & Weekends 
¶ FREE Tennis Racquet & Hot Shots Players Shirt 
¶ Hot Shots Match Play & ACT Junior Team Tennis 

Competitions 

For more information and to sign up please visit: 
www.tenniscanberra.com.au/junior-tennis 
Contact us via email play@tenniscanberra.com.au  
or 0416 186 121. 

Robbie Manzano 
Your Favourite Tennis Coaches 

https://www.holidayhappenings.com.au/
https://www.act.gov.au/cityrenewal
https://www.portrait.gov.au/calendar
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/recycling-discovery-hub-plantable-paper-making-april-school-holiday-family-sessions-tickets-55611306916
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/recycling-discovery-hub-plantable-paper-making-april-school-holiday-family-sessions-tickets-55611306916
https://www.eventbrite.com.au/e/recycling-discovery-hub-plantable-paper-making-april-school-holiday-family-sessions-tickets-55611306916
http://www.awm.gov.au/
https://www.nla.gov.au/
https://www.nma.gov.au/
https://www.ramint.gov.au/
https://www.library.act.gov.au/whats-on/programs-for-families/family-activities
https://www.library.act.gov.au/whats-on/programs-for-families/family-activities
https://www.esafety.gov.au/
http://thinkuknow.org.au/resources/factsheets-for-parents
http://www.tenniscanberra.com.au/holiday-program
http://www.tenniscanberra.com.au/holiday-program
http://www.tenniscanberra.com.au/junior-tennis
mailto:play@tenniscanberra.com.au
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CHILADA 
Ngunnawal Primary School Uniform Sale – 20% OFF 
The Ngunnawal Primary School uniform is available at 
Chilada Mitchell Store, 83-101 Lysaght Street, Mitchell 
ACT 2911, telephone: 6262 0080.  
The store’s trading hours are: Monday – Saturday 10am 
– 5pm and Sunday 10am – 3pm. Sale applies in store 
only. Sale ends 31 March 2019. 
Ngunnawal Primary School uniform is also available at 
our website:https://chilada.com.au/school-

uniforms/Ngunnawal%20Primary%20School. 

PIANO TUTOR 
John Bice currently has some places 
available for students who wish to learn 
to play the piano. For further information 
and details please contact John on  
6254 7238. 

DISCLAIMER 
The school, its staff and the Territory are not aware of, and make no 
representation as to the truth or accuracy of the information provided 
in advertisements appearing in this newsletter. Readers should make 
their own enquiries in relation to the information. 

https://chilada.com.au/school-uniforms/Ngunnawal%20Primary%20School
https://chilada.com.au/school-uniforms/Ngunnawal%20Primary%20School

